## Clerk's report 06-05-25

Many thanks to all who took part in the APM meeting in April it was good to see so many organisations taking part in the evening. Thanks to all who helped me in organising this year's event as this was the first time that I have personally been involved. Thank you also to all organisations who provided me with annual reports these are all available on the website.

My main task currently is in the re-organisation of the village and Parish Council website. The aim is to make documents easier to find and in general the site being better organised. We will within the next year be looking at changing our website hosting company and then having the opportunity to make the whole site more modern looking and attractive so that it can become a more valuable & useful resource for all in the village to use.

Once we have re-organised the site it will become a better communication tool especially for the Parish Council. Information that was recently used at the APM will be more readily available – and we can highlight new items of interest on the site.

You should have now received your polling card for the election of 2 parish councillors to the Fressingfield Parish Council. If you wish to be stand in the election you need to get your nominations to the Mid Suffolk District Council elections department before the end of Thursday May 8<sup>th</sup>.

Calvin Edwards, Clerk to Fressingfield Parish Council